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 Minutes of the Meeting of Broseley Town Council

held at 7.00 pm on Tuesday, 12th June 2018
at the Birchmeadow Centre, Broseley

Standard abbreviations used throughout:
Shropshire Council – SC

Birchmeadow Centre – BMC


Birchmeadow Centre Management Committee - BCMC

47.
PRESENT


Councillors Burton, Childs, L Garbett (from minute 70), Mark Garbett, Michael Garbett, Harris, Maltby, Singh-Mohr, West.
48.
IN ATTENDANCE


Mrs T Barrett – Town Clerk, Mrs A Williams - RFO

Shropshire Councillor D Turner, 8 members of the public.
49.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Ms I Tookey spoke of the need for a new bus shelter in Bridgnorth Road, particularly for older residents.  She had delivered a petition from residents to the Town Council office.

50.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


Councillors accepted the following apologies for absence:


Councillor Goodall – holiday, Councillor Taylor – unwell.  It was noted that Councillor L Garbett was running late and would join the meeting as soon as possible.
51.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
	
Councillor
	Agenda item
	Subject
	Type of interest
	Reason
	Minute no.

	Childs
	18
	Birchmeadow Centre Grant
	Pecuniary
	Employee
	66a

	Harris


	27
30

34

37

	Neighbourhood Plan
Highways

Bus shelter

Environmental Maintenance Grant
	Bias

Bias

Bias
Bias
	Member of Advisory Committee
SC Deputy Portfolio Holder

SC Deputy Portfolio Holder

Member of SC task and finish group
	75
78

83

86


52.
MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Mayor had recently attended the Bridgnorth and Ludlow Mayor Making ceremonies as well as the civic ceremony at Shrewsbury.  He reminded Councillors that the Broseley Festival would be held over the coming weekend.
53.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 8TH MAY 2018
RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the meeting held on 8th May 2018 as a true record of the proceedings. 
54.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 8TH MAY 2018

None.
55.
INTERNAL AUDIT


Councillors noted the report and recommendations from the Internal Auditor.  The Auditor had expressed no concerns about the Council’s financial practices but had noted that the level of general reserves was higher than recommended and should be reviewed.  Councillors agreed to consider this at a future meeting.  Councillors were asked to forward proposals for the allocation or spending of part of the reserves to the RFO.  It had also been suggested that the Council look into alternative funds for the investment of the reserves.

The RFO was thanked for her contribution to a satisfactory internal audit, particularly as this was the first that she had undertaken.
56.
APPROVAL OF ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 2017/18
RESOLVED to approve the Annual Accounts for the year ended 31st March 2018, including the statement of accounts, balance sheet, adjustments, allocated year end reserves, annual bank reconciliation and annual bank reconciliation for the MUGA account.
57.
APPROVAL OF ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31ST MARCH 2018

RESOLVED to approve the Annual Governance Statement for the year ended 31st March 2018.

58.
APPROVAL OF ANNUAL ACCOUNTING STATEMENTS

RESOLVED to approve the Annual Accounting Statements to 31st March 2018 for the Annual Return.
59.
EXPLANATION OF VARIANCES


RESOLVED to approve the Explanation of Variances for the year ended 31st March 2018.
60.
EXERCISE OF ELECTORS RIGHTS

RESOLVED to approve the notice for the Exercise of Electors Rights for the financial year 2017/18 and to instruct the Clerk to post the Exercise of Electors Rights on Council notice boards and the Council website from 14th June, detailing the inspection period between 28th June to 8th August 2018.

61.
FINANCIAL RISK ASSESSMENT


RESOLVED to defer review of the Financial Risk Assessment to the July meeting.

62.
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

RESOLVED to approve for payment the schedule of accounts.

63.
BANK RECONCILIATIONS

RESOLVED to approve the bank reconciliations as at 30th April and 31st May 2018.

64.
BANK MANDATE

RESOLVED to revise the signatories on the bank mandate to include the RFO and current Councillors.

65.
INVESTMENT ACCOUNT


Councillors noted that the Council’s investment account had matured and that options for re-investment were being considered for decision at the July meeting.
Having declared a pecuniary interest in the following item Councillor Childs left the meeting.
66.
GRANT APPLICATIONS

a.
RESOLVED to award a service support grant to the Birchmeadow Centre Management Committee for the amount of £2,000.
Councillor Childs returned to the meeting.
b.
RESOLVED to award a project grant to the Ironbridge Gorge Brass Band Festival for the amount of £100.
67.
FINANCIAL REGULATIONS


RESOLVED to defer the review of the Financial Regulations to the July meeting.
68.
PUBLICATION SCHEME


Councillors reviewed and RESOLVED to approve the Council’s Publication Scheme.

69.
REVIEW OF POLICIES AND PROCEDURES


a.
RESOLVED to approve the Complaints Procedure.
b.
RESOLVED to approve the Procedure for handling Freedom of Information requests.

c.
RESOLVED to approve the revised Communications Policy.
Councillor L Garbett joined the meeting.

70.
ANNUAL REPORT

a.
Councillors reviewed the full Annual Report for 2017/18.  It was noted that the Mayor’s Report needed to be added.  RESOLVED to approve the report, pending the inclusion of the Mayor’s Report. 
b.
Councillors reviewed the summary annual Report for 2017/18. RESOLVED to approve the report, pending the inclusion of the Mayor’s Report.
71.
STAFFING COMMITTEE

Councillors noted the minutes of the Staffing Committee meetings held on 16th May and 29th May.

72.
PROPOSAL FROM SHROPSHIRE HR


Councillors noted the proposal from Shropshire HR for the human resources advice and support service for 2018/19 and RESOLVED to renew the contract at the cost of £1,000 for the year.
73.
GENERAL DATA PROTECTION REGULATION (GDPR)

a.
It was noted that following an amendment to the GDPR the Council would not be required to appoint a Data Protection Officer.
b.
RESOLVED to set up separate email addresses for Councillors for Council business.
c.
RESOLVED to approve the Consent Form.
d.
Councillors noted that further documents would be presented to the July meeting.
74.
PLANNING COMMITTEE 
a.
Councillors noted the draft minutes of the Planning Committee meeting held on 24th May 2018.


b.
Councillors noted a report from the Planning Committee.  
75.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

Councillors noted a report from the Advisory Group.  Questionnaires had been delivered to residents and businesses and some had already been returned.  Public meetings had been scheduled for 9th July and 14th July in the Victoria Hall.  Meetings would be held at other locations in due course.  A grant of £1,500 had been awarded which would pay for the on-line survey, printing, room bookings, etc.
76.
AFFORDABLE HOUSING


Councillors noted that a meeting had been arranged with Connexus to discuss Community Led Affordable Housing.
77.
PLACE PLAN / COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY (CIL)
a.
Councillors noted the report prepared by Councillor West.  SC was undertaking a review of the CIL funding scheme which would not be finished until July at the earliest. No applications for CIL Local funding would be considered until the review was complete.  Some of the Town Council’s Neighbourhood Fund would need to be allocated to projects before an application for CIL Local was submitted.  Area Place Plans were to be created with Barrow being included in the Broseley Place Plan. 

b.
RESOLVED to hold an extraordinary Council meeting to discuss the allocation of the Neighbourhood Fund on Thursday, 28th June at 6.00pm.

78.
HIGHWAYS

Councillors noted a report on Highways matters:
-  potholes around the county were gradually being filled and those on the list should be completed within five to six weeks.

-  repairs were to be carried out in the cul-de-sac on Bridgnorth Road with STAR Housing working on the roundabout
-  the SC electric vehicle charging point project had been passed to J Hughes (street lighting).  The Clerk was asked to add this matter to the agenda of the next Estate Committee meeting.

-  the SC car parking strategy was progressing 

79.
ASSET TRANSFER WORKING GROUP


It was noted that the play equipment had now been removed from Park View Play Area and future options for the site were being considered.

The current Library SLA would come to an end in March 2019 and a review of costs was being undertaken.

80.
ESTATE COMMITTEE

a.
Councillors noted the minutes of the Estate Committee meeting held on 15th May.

b.
Councillors noted a report from the Estate Committee.  The revised order had been placed for play equipment for Guest Road and an installation date was awaited.
c.
RESOLVED to include the opportunity for public participation at the beginning of future Estate Committee meetings.

81.
SUSPENSION OF STANDING ORDERS


RESOLVED to suspend standing orders to allow the meeting to continue past 9.00pm.
82.
MULTI-USE GAMES AREA (MUGA)


Councillors noted that the AGM of the MUGA Group would be held on Wednesday, 13th June at 7.00pm at Broseley Library.

83.
BUS SHELTER

Councillors noted a request and petition from members of the public to consider the installation of a new bus shelter in Bridgnorth Road, opposite the Library.  Councillors Childs and L Garbett were already looking into the matter and would report back to a future meeting.
84.
TOWN TALK

The Clerk had been unable to complete a draft copy of Town Talk for the meeting.  The newsletter would be drafted and circulated to Councillors for approval later in the week.
85.
BROSELEY, MUCH WENLOCK AND CRESSAGE WELL-BEING FORUM

Councillors noted information regarding the above and the invitation to attend the next Forum on Wednesday, 27th June at Cressage Village Hall at 9.30am for a 10am start.

86.
SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL ENVIRONMENTAL MAINTENANCE


Councillors noted concerns about the poor level of environmental maintenance from Shropshire Council’s contractors.  There was overgrown vegetation in various locations around the town and where the grass had been cut it had been left to lie and looked very untidy.  RESOLVED to write a letter of complaint to Kier / SC.
87.
CONSULTATION: SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL’S GREAT OUTDOORS STRATEGY 2018-2028

Councillors noted that the above strategy had been published for public consultation until 31st July 2018.  The document set out the strategic direction for the management and development of publicly accessible green spaces, rights of way and other access in Shropshire.  It was noted that the Council’s Footpaths Officer was reviewing the document.
88.
CORRESPONDENCE


There was no correspondence to hand.
Councillors Harris and Maltby left the meeting.

The RFO left the meeting.

89.
EXCLUSION OF PUBLIC AND PRESS


RESOLVED that by the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and under Section 100(A) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public and press be excluded for the following items of business, on the grounds they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in the Acts:






41.
VACANCY FOR LIBRARY MANAGER





42.
CORRESPONDENCE FROM A MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC 





43.
CORRESPONDENCE FROM STAFF

90.
VACANCY FOR LIBRARY MANAGER

Councillors noted the situation with regard to the vacancy for a Library Manager.

On the recommendation of the interview panel RESOLVED to offer the position to the successful candidate. RESOLVED to offer a contract for alternate Saturdays to another candidate.  
91.
CORRESPONDENCE FROM A MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC


Councillors considered correspondence from a member of the public and agreed responses.

92.
CORRESPONDENCE FROM STAFF


Councillors noted correspondence from staff and RESOLVED that the Chair of the Staffing Committee should follow this up.

Chairman 

